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contained in his/her file, and the 
gaining licensee verifies information 
such as the individual’s name, date of 
birth, social security number, sex, and 
other applicable physical characteristics 
for identification purposes. 

5. The licensee shall make criminal 
history records, obtained under this 
section, available for examination by an 
authorized representative of the NRC to 
determine compliance with the 
regulations and laws. 

[FR Doc. E8–11346 Filed 5–20–08; 8:45 am] 
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RAILROAD RETIREMENT BOARD 

Agency Forms Submitted for OMB 
Review, Request for Comments 

Summary: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 
U.S.C. Chapter 35), the Railroad 
Retirement Board (RRB) is forwarding 
an Information Collection Request (ICR) 
to the Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs (OIRA), Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) to 
request an extension of a currently 
approved collection of information: 
3220–0034, Statement of Authority to 
Act for Employee. Our ICR describes the 
information we seek to collect from the 
public. Review and approval by OIRA 
ensures that we impose appropriate 
paperwork burdens. 

The RRB invites comments on the 
proposed collection of information to 
determine (1) The practical utility of the 
collection; (2) the accuracy of the 
estimated burden of the collection; (3) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information that is the 
subject of collection; and (4) ways to 
minimize the burden of collections on 
respondents, including the use of 
automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology. 
Comments to RRB or OIRA must contain 
the OMB control number of the ICR. For 
proper consideration of your comments, 
it is best if RRB and OIRA receive them 
within 30 days of publication date. 

Under Section 5(a) of the Railroad 
Unemployment Insurance Act (RUIA), 
claims for benefits are to be made in 
accordance with such regulations as the 
Railroad Retirement Board (RRB) shall 
prescribe. The provisions for claiming 
sickness benefits as provided by Section 
2 of the RUIA are prescribed in 20 CFR 
335.2. Included in these provisions is 
the RRB’s acceptance of forms executed 
by someone else on behalf of an 
employee if the RRB is satisfied that the 
employee is sick or injured to the extent 
of being unable to sign forms. 

The RRB utilizes Form SI–10, 
Statement of Authority to Act for 
Employee, to provide the means for an 
individual to apply for authority to act 
on behalf of an incapacitated employee 
and also to obtain the information 
necessary to determine that the 
delegation should be made. Part I of the 
form is completed by the applicant for 
the authority and Part II is completed by 
the employee’s doctor. One response is 
requested of each respondent. 
Completion is required to obtain a 
benefit. The RRB proposes no changes 
to Form SI–10. 

Previous Requests for Comments: The 
RRB has already published the initial 
60-day notice (73 FR 13261 on March 
12, 2008) required by 44 U.S.C. 
3506(c)(2). That request elicited no 
comments. 

Information Collection Request (ICR) 

Title: Statement of Authority to Act 
for Employee. 

OMB Control Number: OMB 3220– 
0034. 

Form(s) submitted: SI–10. 
Type of request: Extension without 

change of a currently approved 
collection. 

Affected public: Individuals or 
Households. 

Abstract: Under 20 CFR 335.2, the 
Railroad Retirement Board (RRB) 
accepts claims for sickness benefits by 
other than the sick or injured 
employees, provided the RRB has the 
information needed to satisfy itself that 
the delegation should be made. 

Changes Proposed: The RRB proposes 
no changed to Form SI–10. 

The burden estimate for the ICR is as 
follows: 

Estimated Completion Time for 
Form(s): Completion time for SI–10 is 
estimated at 6 minutes. 

Estimated annual number of 
respondents: 400. 

Total annual responses: 400. 
Total annual reporting hours: 40. 
Additional Information or Comments: 

Copies of the forms and supporting 
documents can be obtained from 
Charles Mierzwa, the agency clearance 
officer at (312–751–3363) or 
Charles.Mierzwa@rrb.gov. 

Comments regarding the information 
collection should be addressed to 
Ronald J. Hodapp, Railroad Retirement 
Board, 844 North Rush Street, Chicago, 
Illinois 60611–2092 or 
Ronald.Hodapp@rrb.gov and to the 
OMB Desk Officer for the RRB, at the 
Office of Management and Budget, 

Room 10230, New Executive Office 
Building, Washington, DC 20503. 

Charles Mierzwa, 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. E8–11322 Filed 5–20–08; 8:45 am] 
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SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE 
COMMISSION 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request 

Upon written request, copies available 
from: Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Investor 
Education and Advocacy, 
Washington, DC 20549–0213. 

Extension: 
Form S–4; OMB Control No. 3235–0324; 

SEC File No. 270–287. 

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.), the Securities 
and Exchange Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) is soliciting comments 
on the collection of information 
summarized below. The Commission 
plans to submit this existing collection 
of information to the Office of 
Management and Budget for extension 
and approval. 

Form S–4 (17 CFR 239.25) is the 
registration form used to register 
securities issued in business 
combination transactions under the 
Securities Act of 1933 (15 U.S.C. 77a et 
seq.). The information collected is 
intended to ensure the adequacy of 
information available to investors in 
connection with business combination 
transactions. Form S–4 takes 
approximately 4,064 hours per response 
to prepare and is filed by 619 registrants 
annually. We estimate that 25% of the 
4,064 hours per response (1,016 hours) 
is prepared by the registrant for an 
annual reporting burden of 628,904 
hours (1,016 hours per response x 619 
responses). The remaining 75% of the 
burden hours is prepared by outside 
counsel. 

Written comments are invited on: (a) 
Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of the burden imposed by the collection 
of information; (c) ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; and (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on respondents, including 
through the use of automated collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
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